
SULLY AND LAVERNOCK COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 
REPORT OF THE CLERK TO THE JANUARY 2017 MEETING OF THE 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 
My report to the Community Council is as follows: 

 
1. Allotments – A full report on the progress of this matter will be given later in the 

meeting. 
2. Carols Around the Christmas Tree – This event was well attended last year which 

was pleasing to see and especially that so many children attended with their 
parents. It was followed by refreshments in The Old School Hall and I am grateful 
for the management of that building for allowing us to use it. I am also grateful to 
those Councillors and their wives for helping with the catering arrangements etc. 

3. Jubilee Hall Hire – I am pleased to advise the Council that we have recently 
secured 2 regular bookings in the Jubilee Hall. The Sully Quilters have decided to 
return to the Jubilee Hall after a short absence and will occupy the hall on the 2nd 
Saturday of each month. We have also received an approach from a local Dinas 
Powys artist to hire the hall every Thursday afternoon for classes to teach art. This 
booking will commence in the New Year. 

4. Machine Maintenance – The winter maintenance work of the Council’s 
machinery has been undertaken with the exception of the re-grind and sharpening 
of the blades on the grass cutting machinery. 

 
 
 
David Roberts 
Clerk               3 December 2017 


